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LETTER FROM TSCA'S PRESIDENT

Happy Spring Everyone !

 

I think we are all ready for some nice warm weather.

It’s been and exciting year, lot’s going on with school counselors both in the state and in the nation.  I hope you have been on the web sites and keeping involved with the TCA's list-serv.

 

Recently, I have been getting Tracy Watson, Kim Jessee, Nita Jones and myself registered for the Delegate Assembly in Seattle, Washington this summer.  Tracy, Kim and I will also be attending the ASCA Conference. I hope to see some of Tennessee Counselors there.  It would be great to have several there; they will be honoring our own Randy McPherson again.

 

Tracy and I had very good intentions of attending the Smokey Mountain Spring Conference, but sickness and other obligations keep us away but I’m sure it was wonderfully.

 

Kitty Pruitt, TCA President, and I attended a meeting with the Watauga Counseling Association, They are trying to re-organize.   The counselors stepped up to leadership roles and to get the association back on track. Great to have you guys back….keep up the good work.

 

Thanks for all you hard work thought out the year and I hope you enjoy your spring and summer.

 

 

Sonja Culler

TSCA President
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School Counselor of the Year Award
Randy McPherson Named 2011 School Counselor of the Year !
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 2011 School Counselor of the Year: Randy McPherson
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  Randy A. McPherson, Ed.D.,NBCT, NCC, NCSC, a school counselor from Trezevant Career & Technology Center, Memphis City Schools, Memphis, Tenn., has been named the top school counselor in American. A school counselor for more than 15 years, McPherson is an innovative thinker with the compassion needed to work with students and families. Dr. Mc, as his students call him, goes the extra mile to ensure all students have the necessary resources and experiences that will prepare them for their post-secondary education and careers. His work at Trezevant Career & Technology Center helped earn its distinction as on of 10 Model Alternative Programs in the nation. 
   McPherson is one of more than 230 elementary, middle and secondary school counselors nationwide who were nominated for the School Counselor of the Year award. The award, which is presented by the American School Counselor Association, honors the professionals who devote their careers to serving as advocates and often lifesavers for the nation’s students.

  “Dr. McPherson has helped change the culture of a school serving at‐risk students,” said Betty Russell, retired Career Enhancement Program instructor, Trezevant Career and Technology Center. “He provides a data‐driven, comprehensive school counseling program that supports and challenges all students to excel in school and through their transition into life after high school.”

  An example of the outstanding, innovative programming spearheaded by McPherson is the Summer Health Science Academy. Through this program, students earn a high school health science credit and participate in college and career discovery activities to learn about the health care sector, one of the largest industries in Memphis. Rising ninth‐graders compete for a limited number of spaces in the summer program, which exposes them to a variety of health‐ and medical‐related careers through guest speakers, mobile labs and field trips to some of the most advanced research and treatment centers in the world.

  McPherson is a valued leader not only in his school but in his community and the field of school counseling. He currently serves on the state Career Development Committee, as well as the State Board of Examiners for Teacher Education. McPherson has taught graduate education classes at both the University of Memphis and Harding University and was recently honored as the 2010 Tennessee School Counselor Association Advocate of the Year. He is a National Certified School Counselor through National Board for Counselor Certification (NBCC) and a National Board Certified Teacher through the National Board for Professional Teaching Standards (NBPTS). He also currently serves as the chairman of the Board of Directors for MUM, a nonprofit service‐oriented agency providing aid to the poor and poverty awareness training.
Deadline for nominating school counselors for the 

2012 School Counselor of the Year is June 30, 2011.
Contact: Cameron Thomas (202) 955‐5814   cthomas@voxglobal.com
Celebrating ASCA
by Randy McPherson

I hope you don't mind my sharing some memories of the past few weeks. Since the announcement in November that I had been selected as the 2011 ASCA School Counselor of the Year, it has been a blur of activity. They didn't show me the fine print for everything they expect of the 10 finalist. ASCA makes this process the feature event of the year to promote the School Counseling profession. So please take a minute and accept my assurance that ASCA is a wonderful professional organization
that does everything they can to protect and promote your chosen career path. And please accept from me my sincere appreciation for the hard work you do. My name is just a symbol for the accomplishments of what each of you do every day.
I have been to Washington, DC twice, the first trip a quick one-day turn-around in January. We did an extensive photo shoot both indoors and outside....in 15 degree weather. I have not seen any of those
pictures yet. They conducted an extensive interview that came out a couple of weeks ago and we filmed a series of Public Service Commercials about various counseling related topics. The PSA will be on
the website and mad available to schools across the nation.
The first week of February marked a return trip. Tennessee was well represented with Nita Jones, Betty Russell my nominator, my principal and his wife, my wife and Meri Kock from Hillsboro High School in Nashville who was also one of the 10 finalists. We spent a day on Capitol Hill visiting with senate staffers and met with both Senators Alexander and Corker to promote counseling legislation. They were very supportive when they found out we were not asking for money. We attended a briefing with the staff at the National Governors Conference. They were not optimistic about the financial health of
state governments. I filmed several more interviews, took more pictures, and we had an outstanding tour of the White House led by a Secret Service agent and visited the Library of Congress and The
Supreme Court building. The sense of history there never fails to recenter my thoughts and feelings about our country.
The Friday night Gala at Union Station was more than first class. Everyone was decked out in a TUX or Gown. There were professional organizations and trade representatives and education or government
officials seeking a few minutes to talk about collaborations. A local DC anchor was the MC for evening and several speakers shared their appreciation and respect for what School Counselors do to support our collective children, families and communities. It occurred to me around mid-week that the Friday night Gala was the 6th anniversary of the evening of my dad's death. I dedicated the beautiful Tiffany trophy to his memory. And I accepted it on behalf of each of you. All of you have a piece of the award. There is a growing appreciation for what Tennessee is doing with data and in-school interventions. Don't lose touch with what you accomplish as you struggle through serving everyone
every day.
Since returning home I have done 19 radio interviews with stations around the country and recorded three podcasts and a TV interview. I've also met with some other organizations who are very interested in partnering on some national programs. All in all it has been a fun but humbling experience. I met all of the other finalist who came from Hawaii, Alaska, Arizona, Pennsylvania, North Carolina and Georgia. It was an honor to be counted among their equal and an honor to represent our great state.

If you are not a member of ASCA please join. They do great work and there are many of you among the more than 100,000 School Counselors across the nation that deserve to experience the past few weeks as I have. Randy McPherson
ASCA GALA 2010
The Queen of TSCA, Nita Jones and the 2011 School Counselor of the Year: Randy McPherson
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Left to right: Richard Wong, Exec Director of ASCA, Randy McPherson, Bryan Law, ASCA President, Milton Burchfield, Principal of Trezevant Career & Technology Center
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TSCA 2010 Awards
Elementary School Counselor of the Year--Traci Tate
Middle School Counselor of the Year--Jennifer Beckler
Multi-Level School Counselor of the Year--Deborah Barger
Secondary School Counselor of the Year--Kat Coy
Counselor Educator of the Year--Dr. Carolyn Brewer
Counselor Advocate--Betty Farrar
Phoebe White Award--Kay Elam
 _______________________________________________________________________

Chapter News
Martha Polk
Meeting : April 25, 2011 at Freed- Hardeman University at 5:30 PM.

SMCA
Counselor Award Nominations needed by April 15, 2011. Information on last pages of this TSCA Newsletter


Great Resources
· ACA Public Policy Resources 

access information on state student-to-counselor ratios, school counseling research, loan forgiveness, counselor certification/licensure requirements, mental health professions statistics, mental health/school counseling funding opportunities, how to communicate with legislators, FERPA, and more!
http://www.counseling.org/PublicPolicy/TP/ResourcesAndReports/CT2.aspx
· VISTAS 
is an innovative publication produced by ACA as a means of capturing the ideas, information, and experiences generated by the annual ACA conventions. VISTAS Online contains the full text of all 216 articles published to date. 

http://counselingoutfitters.com/vistas/VISTAS_Home.htm
· Role of the School Counselor -  
http://www.schoolcounselor.org/content.asp?pl=327&sl=341&contentid=341
· RACE TO THE TOP:   
http://www2.ed.gov/programs/racetothetop/index.html
· ENEWS
is one of the many resources provided by the School Mental Health Project/ Center for Mental Health in Schools at UCLA.  This electronic newsletter is sent to those concerned with enhancing policies, programs, and practices related to addressing barriers to student learning and to promoting mental health in schools.  For more on what our federally supported national Center offers, see http://smhp.psych.ucla.edu
· ASCA 2011 Webinar Series: 
http://www.schoolcounselor.org/content.asp?pl=325&sl=129&contentid=615
· Connecting Schools in Ways that Strengthen Learning Supports: 
UCLA School Mental Health Project/Center for Mental Health in Schools: http://smhp.psych.ucla.edu/pdfdocs/connectingschools.pdf
Gay, Lesbian and Straight Education Network : GLSEN

GLSEN (Gay, Lesbian and Straight Education Network; http://www.glsen.org/cgi-bin/iowa/all/home/index.html), the leading national education organization focused on ensuring safe schools for all students is proud to announce two new chapters in Tennessee: GLSEN Middle Tennessee and GLSEN East Tennessee. 

Established in 1990, GLSEN envisions a world in which every child learns to respect and accept all people, regardless of sexual orientation or gender identity/expression. GLSEN seeks to develop school climates where difference is valued for the positive contribution it makes to creating a more vibrant and diverse community.


GLSEN Middle Tennessee was officially approved as a Chapter in February 2011, after beginning to organize in early 2010 with a small Steering Committee of dedicated educators, students, parents and community activists. Our Chapter began developing our presence early by establishing a Facebook page and Twitter account to reach people in our state. Support for our Chapter has been tremendous across the state and we have already solidified contacts, supporters and resources through the Tennessee Department of Education, the State Board of Education and numerous local non-profits. As a new Chapter, the coming months will be a whirlwind of organizing, planning and outreach to the community. Our first order of business will be to confirm our board and frame our strategic plan. From there, initial plans are to obtain safe schools training for our board members, strategically communicate with local and state educational leaders, outreach to students who want to establish GSAs and locate and apply to potential funding sources for grants. In fall 2011, GLSEN Middle Tennessee plans to be involved with Ally Week, and in the meantime, communicate to constituents about LGBTQ-related events, news and points of interest as we plan for the future. GLSEN Middle Tennessee Chapter is excited to be one of the two first Chapters in Tennessee and hopes to open the door for safe and more-inclusive school environments for our students. For more information or to become involved with GLSEN Middle Tennessee, contact Co-chairs Callie Wise callie_wise@yahoo.com or Brad Palmertree southernyankee@gmail.com. 

The group East Tennessee GSA, now GLSEN East Tennessee, was formed at the end of summer 2010 as a collaborative effort with our regional PFLAG chapters and several community activists. At that time, we could identify 6 high school GSAs and 3 college GSAs. During the first 6 months, we expanded our support network to include 16 high school GSAs and 1 additional college GSA. We have an active Facebook community consisting of over 300 teens within a 200 mile radius. We became the primary sponsor or our regions Diversity Prom and The Breaking the Silence Rally. In 2011, we became an official East Tennessee Chapter of GLSEN. For more information or to become involved with GLSEN East Tennessee, contact Co-chairs Keith Hnilica bigdog@itchnot.com or Karyn Brinks karyn.librarian@gmail.com. 
 
Callie Wise    TCIDS Program Coordinator    Tennessee Board of Regents     Nashville, TN 37217
615-366-3931 – office       callie.wise@tbr.edu
LearningExpress Library
The LearningExpress Library is Tennessee’s hub of free online practice tests and test preparation eBooks. Students preparing for standardized tests and college entrance exams can find LearningExpress along with dozens of other valuable research resources through the Tennessee Electronic Library (TEL). TEL is a free online library available to all Tennesseans with an internet connection.
LearningExpress Library practice tests and preparation eBooks cover a wide range of material used for academic and career advancement, including:

· Access to study guides and skills improvement tests for all high school and middle school subjects

· Practice tests and complete study books for AP exams, CLEP tests for college-bound students

· Practice tests for the ACT and SAT entrance exams for college-bound students

· Basic academic skills reviews and practice tests for those preparing for the GED

· Practice for the ASVAB and the stringent Military Flight Aptitude Tests for those entering the military

All courses and exams in LearningExpress Library can be taken at any time, in any order. Two versions of each exam are available and they are structured and timed to best simulate the real test-taking experience. Exams are scored instantly so users can keep up with their progress and learn from missed questions.   

Visit www.tntel.info and click on Test Prep to get started. Create an account in Learning Express Library with the username and password of your choice and 

Whether counseling students who are college-bound or learning a trade, LearningExpress Library is a valuable asset. Exam preparation books and classes are expensive and the limited library copies of test-prep books are in high demand, but TEL makes these resources available anytime.

TEL is made possible through funding provided by the Tennessee General Assembly, the U. S. Institute of Museum and Library Services and pledges from Tennessee libraries, making these wonderful resources available at no charge. TEL is administered by the Tennessee State Library & Archives, a division of the Tennessee Office of the Secretary of State. 

Visit www.tntel.info to access all of these free resources. 

Contact TEL Coordinator Wendy Cornelisen at tel.tsla@tn.gov with any questions.

Thinking About Welcoming a High School AFS Exchange Student?
Counselors are in a unique position to encourage faculty and student’s families to host an exchange student. What better way to bring diversity into your schools and community? 

Now’s the time! Sharing daily life with a teenager from another country and culture is a rich and rewarding experience, and it’s a wonderful way to bring more understanding into the world. If you’ve ever thought about welcoming an exchange student into your home and family, now’s the time to learn more. AFS, the leading international high school student exchange program, needs families in our communities to host high school students for an academic year or six months. New AFS-USA high school exchange students arrive in August and leave at the end of June.  Applications are already arriving in our regional offices for the fall of 2011. Now is the time to submit your family’s wish list to have a great fit for your new AFS son or daughter. The pool of students is very large currently.

 

All kinds of families can host—two-parent households with or without young children or teenagers, single-parent families, families with adopted children, retirees, foster parents, as well as couples and single people who do not have children or who have grown children. One of the most important characteristics of a host family is being eager and excited to share your life and activities while providing the same kind of care, support, and comfort as you would to your own child or family members.

 

AFS students come from more than 60 countries and represent many different cultural and socioeconomic backgrounds. Local AFS Volunteers enroll students in high school and support students and their families to help both gain the most from their experience. In addition to host families, AFS needs people who are interested in becoming volunteer liaisons to work locally with families and their hosted students. 

 

Anyone interested in learning more about, sending, hosting or volunteering with AFS should visit www.afs.org/usa or call 1-800-876-2377 at extension 141. One may make a preliminary hosting application on line as well as begin registering to be a volunteer. The local hosting coordinator is, Jackie Smiley, at 615-776-7580 and AFShostcommittee@misstennky.org. To view the local web site go to www.misstennky.org. This year the team hosted forty-five (45) students which was a record high. Help us meet or surpass that number for the 2011-12 school year.

 
#  #  #

About AFS
AFS is a worldwide, nonprofit, multicultural organization that has been leading international high school student exchange for more than 60 years.  Each year, AFS-USA sends more than 1,400 US students abroad, provides approximately $3 million in scholarships and financial aid, and welcomes 2,500 international high school students who come to study in US high schools and live with host families.  More than 6,000 volunteers in the US make the work of AFS possible.  

 

Dr. Barbara Y. Wills, NCC, LPC

Miss Tennky Area AFS Volunteer Leadership Team PR Chair

AFSPR@misstennky.org
615-210-1552

www.misstennky.org
Requests & Questions
If any of you have information on how to start a teacher/student buddy match program, please email me. One suggestion is to ask students to write the names of three staff members they are comfortable in speaking with if they have a problem.  We have close to 800 students and being the only counselor, it is impossible to everywhere at one time.  Your ideas and thoughts please... 

-- 
Patsy Thompson-Horst
Homestead School Counselor
Crossville, TN  38555
931-456-8344 (Office)
pthompsonhorst@K12tn.net
__________________________________________________________________________________
High School Counselors:

At your high school, who do you use to proctor AP tests?  Does the Guidance staff cover them all? Do you bring in outside proctors?  

Thanks in advance for your input!

Kat Coy, M.S.
SMCA President
School Counselor
Knoxville Catholic High School 
(865)560-0519
kcoy@KNOXVILLECATHOLIC.COM
_________________________________________________________________________________
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   TRA….Did You Know Workshop [image: image7.png]



When:  

Call me to set a date

Time:


Call me to set a time

Presenter:

Vivian Wilhoite   Tennessee Regulatory Authority (TRA)
In this presentation you will learn the following that can help you and or the people that you assist:
·   Lifeline Telephone Assistance- How to get up to $13.50 off of your telephone bill each month 

·   Link-up Telephone Assistance –How you can get new telephone service or transfer your service without paying a deposit.  

·  TDAP Program – How to get “Free” telephone equipment like amplifiers, large print telephones and TTYs for anyone who has difficulty using a traditional telephone, especially a person with who has a significant hearing, speech and/or hearing and visual impairment. This program is not based on income.

·  Do Not Call Program- How you can stop telemarketer calls. Sign up for the Tennessee “Do Not Call list”. 

·  Directory Exemption –How to get “free” calls to Directory Assistance.  

· What is this on my telephone bill???   


Who Should Attend?
Resource/Social Service organizations that assist the eligible population, community residents, Community leaders, Clergies/church groups, Title I and Social Workers School Officials, Senior Citizens Groups and City and State Officials.  


Truly, this workshop is for everyone.   The programs and services available are for you or for folks you assist daily.  Please contact me to set up a date and time for me to come and present to you.                    
 

SAVE THE DATE

Tennessee Counseling Association

54th Annual Conference 2011

TEAM TCA
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Coming Together, Working Together, Succeeding Together

Hosted by Martha Polk and West Tennessee Counseling Associations

November 19 – 22, 2011
Hilton Hotel, Memphis, Tennessee

SMCA Counselor Awards
Every year we have the distinct honor to reward our fellow colleagues for excellence in their field. It is vital that we reward those in our field who work tirelessly to be the best. Please take some time to consider colleagues that you admire, look up to, and respect for their contributions to the field. 

Nominations do take some effort to complete. All nominations require at least two letters of recommendation, though more letters will be considered. Letters should be well-written, include a brief biography of the nominee, and outline why this candidate should be considered. This year’s winners will be required to submit a resume to be submitted to TSCA as our nomination for the state level awards. 

All materials must be post marked by April 15th, 2011. 
Kat Coy, Knoxville Catholic High School, 9245 Fox Lonas Road, Knoxville TN 37923 

Nominee Name:_______________________________________________________________ 

Award you are nominating for: __________________________________________________ 

Nominee School/Agency: ______________________________________________________ 

Nominee Principal/Supervisor: __________________________________________________ Nominee Address: ____________________________________________________________ 

Nominator:_____________________________________________________________ Length known nominee: ___________________________________________________ 

Nominator Email: ________________________________________________________ Nominator Phone Number: ________________________________________________ 

____ - Letter of Recommendation from Nominator 

____ - Letter of recommendation from Principal/Supervisor 

____ - Student, parent, co-worker letters (optional) 

Awards 
see next page for descriptions 

· School Counselor of the Year 

(Elementary, Middle, Secondary, or Multi-level) 

· Mental Health Counselor the Year 

· Counselor Educator of the Year 

· Supervisor of the Year 

· Advocate of the Year 

· Honorary Recognition
School Counselor of the Year 

Elementary, Middle, Secondary, or Multi-Level 
Criteria for Recognition (activities/accomplishments recognized must have taken place within five years prior): 

 Nominee must be employed as a full-time counselor and have completed (3) consecutive years of counseling service. 

 Nominee must be a current member of SMCA. (For confidential verification, contact SMCA President—Kat Coy kcoy@knoxvillecatholic.com or (865)560-0519) 

 Nominee must hold a Master’s Degree or equivalent in Guidance and Counseling and be certified by the State of TN. 

 Nominee should possess the personal qualities thought to be desirable in a counselor. 

 Nominee must have provided leadership and innovation in their guidance services, demonstrated involvement in professional counseling associations, and performed services to the school or community. 

Counselor Educator of the Year 
Criteria for Recognition (activities/accomplishments recognized must have taken place within five years prior): 

 Nominee must be employed as a full-time counselor and have completed (3) consecutive years of counseling service. 

 Nominee must be a current member of SMCA. (For confidential verification, contact SMCA President—Kat Coy kcoy@knoxvillecatholic.com or (865)560-0519) 

 Nominee possess the personal qualities thought to be desirable in a Counselor Educator. 

 Nominee should have made contributions to the school counseling profession. 

 Nominee has demonstrated consisted and reliable contributions in all the areas of service, scholarship, and teaching over an ex-emplary career span. 

Supervisor of the Year 
The purpose of the Supervisor Award is to recognize a Supervisor or Director whose leadership and outstanding services have impacted the guidance and counseling field for counselors on a local, state, or national level. Does NOT have to be a member. 
Criteria for Recognition (activities/accomplishments recognized must have taken place within five years prior): 

 Nominee possess the personal qualities thought to be desirable in a Supervisor. 

 Nominee must have been responsible for implementation of innovative counseling and guidance services. 

Advocate of the Year 
The purpose of the Advocate Award is to recognize a person or organization whose advocacy of guidance and counseling services in a school setting has impact for counselors on a local, state, or national level. Does NOT have to be a member. 
Criteria for Recognition (activities/accomplishments recognized must have taken place within five years prior): 

 Nominee may be an administrator, principal, superintendent, school board member, parent, teacher, community leader, or organization who has consistently made a significant contribution to the improvement of guidance and counseling services in the school setting. Nominee must have been responsible for implementation of innovative counseling and guidance services. 

 Nominee should not be actively employed as a school counselor or as a supervisor of school counselors or counseling and guidance services. 

Mental Health Counselor of the Year 
Criteria for Recognition (activities/accomplishments recognized must have taken place within five years prior): 

 Nominee must be employed as a full-time counselor and have completed (3) consecutive years of counseling service. 

 Nominee must be a current member of SMCA. (For confidential verification, contact SMCA President—Kat Coy kcoy@knoxvillecatholic.com or (865)560-0519) 

 Nominee must hold a Master’s Degree or equivalent in Counseling. 

 Nominee should possess the personal qualities thought to be desirable in a Counselor. 

 Nominee must have provided leadership and innovation in their agency, demonstrated involvement in professional counseling associations, and performed services to the agency or community. 

Honorary Recognition 
This is a new award we are adding this year to recognize one counselor who is NOT a member of SMCA. This is to recognize ANY counselor that you feel has done an outstanding job in their position. This counselor should have made an impact at their place of employment and should serve as a role-model to other Counselors in the field. Integrity, empathy, leadership, and an above-and-beyond attitude should be qualities held by this candidate.
Have a Great Spring & Summer!



Upcoming Conferences











American School Counselor Association: "PERKUP Your Program"





June 25 – 28, 2011


Seattle, Washington


� HYPERLINK "http://www.schoolcounselor.org/" ��http://www.schoolcounselor.org/�








Tennessee Counseling Association 


54th Annual Conference: 


Team TCA


“Coming Together, Working Together, 


Succeeding Together”





November 19-22, 2011


Hilton Hotel: Memphis, Tennessee


� HYPERLINK "http://www.tncounselors.org/" ��http://www.tncounselors.org/�








American Counseling Association 


Conference & Exposition





March 21-25, 2012


San Francisco, CA


� HYPERLINK "http://www.counseling.org/Convention/" ��http://www.counseling.org/Convention/�
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JOIN TCA NOW!





Free membership for new professionals





� HYPERLINK http://www.tncounselors ��http://www.tncounselors�.org





Newsletter Requests 





For the Fall 2011 TSCA Newsletter, we are requesting:





Articles


Reports


Resources


Meetings and conferences 


Recognitions and achievements of TN school counselors


Noteworthy information from and for school counselors


Questions that would like a response from other professionals.





Please submit all information to Dr. Hebert, NCC (lhebert3@comcast.net). Thank you. 





Call Vivian Wilhoite, Tennessee Regulatory Authority


@ 1-800-342-8359, extension 194 and set a date/time to receive this invaluable information.  Check our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.state.tn/tra" ��www.state.tn/tra� for more information about our state agency and our programs and services.   
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